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Our Alaska members are scheduling a meeting with Don Young and his staffers when the Chairman returns to Alaska. I especially want to thank Guylan Roberts and Marc Lackman for all their hard work on this. Meanwhile here in DC we’re continuing to work with the congressional staffers during the August recess.

Another special thanks to John Batchelder, PIE AFSS, for establishing contact with the Washington Post. Looks like they may publish a story about our plight in pay negotiations with the FAA.

Speaking of advertising our issues, Public Relations Team Chairman John Dibble has many ideas on future activities with both the user groups and the public at large. If you haven't checked out our website lately, please do so. John, of course, doubles as our Webmaster and does a great job.

I've had a number of discussions with NATCA President John Carr about working together in the future. I met this week with NATCA EVP Ruth Marlin to discuss working together in opposition to FAA contracting out and privatization. There will be a website titled ATCPrivitization.com established and, initially, we'll concentrate on our SAR and aircraft accident responsibilities. This represents a good opportunity to educate a number of people on what we do and who we are. We both agreed that there are many more similarities than differences between our bargaining units and that air traffic controllers need to present a united front. More on this as we work out the details.

Goodbye and thanks to outgoing Liaisons Donna Holmes (ATP) and Margaret Hamilton (ARW). Both of these members did outstanding jobs for us here in DC. Welcome aboard to Scott Malon and Kerryaine Mazziotti. Welcome also to Pedro Munoz-Morillo who has replaced Steve Glowacki in ARS. Steve has changed his hat now to the Voice Switch Technical Representative. As I've said before, we're fortunate to have a liaison program that allows us to utilize the skills and work ethics of our bargaining unit members. 

A reminder that if you want to serve as a NAATS representative at FAA Headquarters please send us your name and a short resume. Your area of interest (operations, equipment, LMR) would also be helpful. The positions are details not to exceed one year in length. We also have occasional opportunities for those who would like to serve on workgroups/committees. These are not details but they do involve occasional travel.   

                Wally Pike
